# 2020-2021 学年度(上)省六校协作体高一第一次联考

# 英语试题

# (考试时间 120 分钟、分值 150 分)

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分) 第一节(共5小题:每小题1.5分,满分7.5分) 1. How will the man go home? A. By bike. B. By subway. C. By bus. 2. What happened to the woman's son? A. He hurt his arm. B He had a headache C. He got pains in his fingers. 3. What will the man do tonight? A. Do his homework. B. Watch TV. C. Play football. 4. What is Mary's phone number? C. 86727115. A. 97756431. B. 86727151. 5. What is the man looking for? C. A book. B. A cup of tea. A. A computer. 第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分) 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。 6. What will the woman do for Albert's birthday? A. Decorate his room. B. Organize a party. C. Prepare a big dinner. 7. What does the woman ask the man to bring? A. Juice. B. A cake. C. Fruit. 听第7段材料,回答第8、9题 8. What are the speakers mainly talking about? A. An interview. B. An English class. C.A piece of homework. 9. What did Mr. Gray talk a lot about? A. The methods of learning English.

B. The culture of some countries.

高一英语 共(10) 页 第1页

C. The rules in the cla	assroom.			
听第8段材料,回答第	第10至12题。			
10. What has the man	decided to do for his holi	day?		
A. Go climbing.	B. Go hiking.	C. Go camping.		
11.How long will the	man be away?			
A. Seven days.	B. Six days.	C. Five days.		
12. What is the woman	n's opinion about hiking a	and climbing?		
A. Fun.	B. Tiring.	C. Relaxing.		
听第9段材料,回答第	第13至16题。			
13. Where does the co	nversation probably take	place?		
A. At home.	B. At school.	C. At a restaurant.		
14. Who does the girl usually talk to when she feels sad?				
A. Her friends.	B. Her parents.	C. Her teachers.		
15. Where would the g	girl talk with her friend?			
A. In a shopping cent	re. B. In a classroom.	C. In a cafe.		
16. What does the man	n suggest the girl do?			
A. Study hard.	B. Shop with her friends	. C. Get in touch with her friends often.		
听第 10 段材料,回答	第 17 至 20 题。			
17. Why is the speaker	r usually hungry by lunch	itime?		
A. She doesn't eat bis	scuits at work.			
B. She only has a drir	nk for breakfast.			
C. She works very ha	rd.			
18. When does the spe	eaker have lunch?			
A. At about 2:15.	B. At about 2:00.	C. At about 1:15.		
19. What does the spec	aker drink for lunch?			
A. Tea.	B. Coffee.	C. Water.		
20. What does the spec	aker think of her life?			
A. Stressful.	B. Enjoyable.	C. Unhealthy.		

# 第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分37.5分)

# 第一节 (共15小题,每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

Α

When the leaves begin to change colors, it means one thing for many travelers: Fall festival season is here. If you're interested in visiting a fall festival in America, here are some of the country's best fall festivals for you to choose from.

#### **Wellfleet Oysterfest**

Wellileet Oysterfest is a two-day event held in Wellfleet, Mass. The meeting on Cape Cod is one that the locals look forward to all year long. Feed on oysters(牡蛎) and other seafood,while you watch the fastest oyster-eaters in the world compete in the famous Oyster Shuck-Off, a competition for taking the outer covering of oysters. The competition is taken very seriously.

#### Harvest on the Harbor

It takes place in Portland, Maine. The festival celebrates all that is best about Maine's food and wine. This celebration is held every October, and includes the Maine Lobster Chef of the Year Competition and Savory Samplings at the Marketplace. Travelers can taste the best local food that Maine has to offer.

#### **Killington Hay Festival**

If you're looking for a fall festival that includes hay sculptures(干草雕塑), take part in the yearly Killington Hay Festival. When you begin to see the giant hay sculptures, you'll know you've arrived. Past sculptures have changed from a 20-foot-tall kangaroo to a family of penguins.

- 21. What can we learn about the meeting on Cape Cod?
  - A. It takes place twice a year.
- B. It's loved by the locals.

C. It lasts three days in all.

- D. It's not open to travelers.
- 22. Who would most probably go to Harvest on the Harbor?
  - A. People who want to go to a festival in November.
  - B. The fastest oyster-eaters worldwide.
  - C. People who want to try Maine's local food.
  - D. The best cooks around the world.
- 23. What do the festivals have in common?
  - A. They all take place in fall.
- B. They are all liked by eaters.
- C. They all last for two days.
- D. They all serve seafood.

It was the 9th day of Wuhan lockdown (封锁) starting on January 23. My parents left because they had been running fever for several days and they were showing other symptoms of COVID-19.

The virus, COVID-19, is somehow fearsome because it does not discriminate (区别 对待) in choosing who it infects. And if the older people were infected, the situation could be worse, so I was wondering whether my parents would **make it**.

On the second day, my parents called and asked me how I was. We talked using Facetime, and the moment I saw mom lying there with an oxygen mask and my dad could not talk without breathing heavily, I realized that I had to live on my own.

But two weeks later, I got a fever and had to go into quarantine (隔离) to be observed for 14 days. Fortunately, my illness turned out to be not COVID-19.

Everything there was busy, and there seemed to be a shortage of medical staff and materials were in short supply. Even though the doctors and nurses were covered from head to toe, I could see how tired they were when I looked into their bloodshot eyes. Most of the patients were really understanding, but of course there were those who were not, and complained loudly, but all the doctors and nurses tried their best to deal with it in a calming way.

When the quarantine was over, every patient thanked the workers for what they had done, but the answer they received was exactly the same: "That's what we're here for." 24. When did the author's parents leave her for the hospital?

- A. January 23.
- B. January 30.
- C. February 2.
- D. January 31.
- 25. What does the underlined phrase "make it" in Paragraph 2 mean?
  - A. Succeed.
- B. Join in.
- C. Live through.
- D. Arrive.

- 26. What can we learn according to the passage?
  - A. Not all the patients understood the doctors and nurses.
  - B.Both the author and her parents got infected with COVID-19.
  - C. The patients were too tired.
  - D. The virus infects the older more easily.
- 27. What may the author think of the medical workers according to the passage?
  - A. Outgoing.
- B. Respectable.
- C. Impatient.
- D. Calm.

My school appeared on the news last week because we had made an important change in our local area. Our class had planted a large garden where there was once only a vacant lot. It was a lot of work but it was all worth it. I got blisters(水疱)from digging, and we all got insect bites, too.

I learned a lot about gardening and teamwork, and then I learned about the media. Our teacher telephoned the TV station and informed them of what we had done. She spoke with the producer. The producer checked with the directors, but they said there were plenty of stories similar to ours. They wanted to know what was special about our garden, because many schools planted gardens.

The teacher explained that, after going on the Internet to learn about the prairie(北美 草原), we had made a prairie garden. We had been to a prairie and gotten seeds from the plants, and then we planted them. We did not water the garden, but we did weed it. We decided to let nature water it with rain, because that was how prairies grew in the past. We sent a picture of the garden to the news station. In the picture, the grass was so high that it stood taller than the fourth grade students.

As a result, the producer sent a reporter to our school. The reporter interviewed the headmaster and asked him many questions about the garden. After that, the headmaster interviewed us, and explained to him what we had learned through this project.

That night, we watched the news, and there we were. The news reporter told our story. It was only two minutes long, but it was us. We were famous. All that work, all those blisters, it was worth it. We knew that when we saw the garden every day, but now we knew that the whole city thought so, too.

- 28. What seemed to be the TV directors' first reaction to the garden?
  - A. They were excited.

- B. They were surprised.
- C. They were uninterested.
- D. They were worried.
- 29. What is special about the garden?
  - A. The seeds came from the plants of a prairie.
  - B. The grass grew faster than common grass.
  - C. We sent a picture of it on the Internet.
  - D. Underground water was used for the plants
- 30. What does the underlined word "that work "refer to in the last paragraph?
  - A. Our blisters on our hands.
  - B. Our hard work planting the garden.
  - C. The garden we planted.
  - D. The news we watched.
- 31. What can you learn from the passage?
- A. All roads lead to Rome.
- B. Never too late to learn.
- C. Practice makes perfect.
- D. Hard work pays off.

Recently, engineers at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology (MIT) have designed a new running robot that operates on batteries and will soon be able to run like cheetahs, the fastest land animals on Earth. It is light enough with the weight of 30 kilograms. It runs on batteries. Sangbae Kim, director of the MIT Biomimetics Robotics Lab, says the robot needs only about 700 watts of power to operate.

The robot's limbs(四肢) and other parts were made in a three dimensional--or 3D printer. A strong, light-weight plastic material called Kevlar is used to make the robot parts stronger. Kevlar is used for modern military helmets and protective body clothing.

"The frame has to be very light and very stiff, so we designed this frame to handle these high forces and the high shock." Mr. Kim says another special feature is the motor controller. His team at MIT designed it themselves, he says, because no other available products could handle the robots power requirements.

But the development of MITS robot is not without its own set of problems. When supporting a great amount of force, the robot's limbs sometimes break.

Researchers say the new technologies used on this robot may be used in the making of artificial climbs and other machines. Some of those machines may help save humans from performing difficult and dangerous jobs.

- 32. Which is not the main characters of the new robot?
  - A. Saving energy.

B. Light weight.

C. Smart mind.

- D. Running faster.
- 33. The material Kevlar is .
  - A. solid and stiff.

B. stable and light.

C. light and strong.

- D. modern and helpful.
- 34. What is the disadvantage of the new robot?
  - A. Its limbs are too weak to support any weight.
  - B. Its limbs cannot bear a great amount of force.
  - C. Its motor controller could not handle the robot's power requirements.
  - D. Its design could not handle high forces and the high shock.
- 35. Where is the text most likely from?
  - A. A travel guide.

- B. A textbook.
- C. A fashion magazine.
- D. A science newspaper.

#### 第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

#### New Year gift ideas for parents

Getting gifts for your parents on New Year 2020 does not have to be that hard. <u>36</u> Following these unique gift ideas, you express warmth and love for your parents and make them feel super special.

A restaurant gift card for dinner. After all those busy schedules and tough work routines, your parents definitely need a relaxing break on New Year's holiday. You can send them a restaurant gift card. <u>37</u> If you don't have enough money, you can split this gift price with your brothers and sisters and give your parents a perfect new year dinner in a top restaurant.

Joy and happiness. When parents get old, they appreciate family joy time. They love partying with their grown-up sons and daughters, and spending time with their grandchildren. <u>38</u> Let all the family members welcome New Year together, enjoy those delicious desserts and dinners, and play those new year night games together.

39 A sweet new year wish from children can bring a smile on your parents' face. So wish them a Happy New Year 2020 and make them feel extra-special. Bonus Tip: Write a beautiful New Year wish on a greeting card, and present it to your mom and dad with a nice bouquet of bright flowers.

Other than all this, you can also perform a secret check in your parents' home and make a list of things that you think should be gifted to them on this New Year. 40

- A. This is why the new year starts with it.
- B. Treat them to a nice dinner on New Years Eve.
- C. New Year 2020 marks the beginning of the new calendar year.
- D. Here we show you some best new year gift ideas for parents.
- E. Giving them a greeting card or sending them a New Year text message.
- F. To fulfill this wish of your parents, you can arrange a grand family get-together.
- G. That gift could be any other gift which makes them remember you when they use it.

#### 第三部分 英语知识运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节: (共 15 小题,每小题 1 分,满分 15)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

A man landed on a deserted island after a shipwreck(船只失事). Every day he prayed, 41 someone could pass and save him, but to his 42, no one ever came.

Months went by and this man learned to  $\underline{43}$  food and firewood from the island and stored them in a hut( $\sqrt{\frac{1}{2}}$ ) which  $\underline{44}$  him on the deserted island. One day when he returned to his hut after hunting for food,  $\underline{45}$ , he saw his hut was on fire, along with almost everything he had! The only thing  $\underline{46}$  was the clothes on his back. The man grew so  $\underline{47}$  that he fell on his hands and knees crying heavily when he happened to look up and  $\underline{48}$  a ship coming in his direction. The man was  $\underline{49}$ . As they were heading back to civilization, the man asked the captain, "How were you able to  $\underline{50}$  me?" The captain  $\underline{51}$ , "We were voyaging across the ocean  $\underline{52}$ a cloud of smoke going up  $\underline{53}$  our attention. We decided to go to check it out and that's why we found you!"

In life we will always be  $\underline{54}$  with challenges, problems and disasters. Always keep in mind that a disaster can sometimes be good 55.

41. A. realizing	B. designing	C. hoping	D. doubting
42. A. excitement	B. disappointment	C. amazement	D. embarrassment
43. A. collect	B. receive	C. order	D. share
44. A. sheltered	B. suffer	C. supply	D. serve
45. A. naturally	B. unexpectedly	C .instead	D. anyway
46. A. valued	B. lost	C. moved	D. left
47. A. excited	B. tired	C. weak	D. hopeless
48. A. spotted	B. sought	C. caught	D. searched
49. A. protected	B. rewarded	C. welcomed	D. saved
50. A. trust	B. keep	C. seize	D. find
51. A. declared	B. explained	C. added	D. found
52. A. while	B. why	C. when	D. where
53. A. caught	B. paid	C. attacked	D. adapted
54. A. supplied	B. satisfied	C. faced	D. delighted
55. A. experience	B. luck	C. information	D. progress

#### 第二节(共10小题,每小题1点5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入适当的内容(1个单词),或括号内单词的正确形式

By now, most people know they should be eating more vegetables. But are there ways <u>56</u> (get) more from the vegetables you already eat? A research <u>57</u> (show) that when it comes to vegetables, it's not how much we eat but how we prepare them <u>58</u> decides the vitamins and other nutrients that enter our body.

Many studies show that people \_59\_ eat lots of vegetables have less heart disease, eye problems and even cancer. But raw vegetables are not always best. The researchers found that 198 Germans who eat raw food were short \_60\_lycopene(番茄红素), the matter found in \_61\_ (tomato) and other red vegetables. "There is an idea that raw foods are always going to be much \_62\_ (good), "says Steven K. Clinton, a professor. "For fruits and vegetables, sometimes a little bit of cooking can be helpful."

\_63\_ number of factors decide how the vegetables do good to people's health before they reach the table, \_64\_ (include) where and how they were grown and stored before being bought. No single cooking way is best. Some nutrients are easily lost in cooking if they \_65\_ (cook) in different ways.

### 第四部分: (共两节,满分40分)

#### 第一节:应用文写作(满分15分)

假定你是李华,学生会主席。你校学生会邀请美国外教 Nancy 参加即将举办的中秋节晚会。请给她写一封邮件,内容包括:

- 1. 邀请出席
- 2. 时间: 下周五晚上 6: 00。
- 3. 地点: 演讲大厅 (lecture hall)。
- 3. 晚会内容。

注意: 1. 词数 80 左右。 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

# 第二节:读后续写(满分25分)

阅读下面短文,根据所给情节进行续写,使之构成一个完整的故事,续写的词数应为150左右。

The day of the balloon festival, I felt as light as a hot-air balloon. This year I wouldn't just be watching. I'd be riding in Mr. J's truck, following the balloon and meeting it when it came down.

It was a perfect day. Dad and I drove down the road around the lake and turned into the parking area. Dad pointed to the lake. "That's where you are to find the workers," he said

We came to a stop and I got out of the car.

And then I saw a white bird with brown head and skinny legs. It cried and thrashed(拍打) in the dirt in front of the cars. Its wings looked broken. Suddenly it shrieked (悲鸣) and flew off.

"Dad," I called, but my father was watching the balloons.

"It's a killdeer(北美喧鹆)." I turned to see a silver- haired old woman. "It has a nest here somewhere," she said. "In the parking area?" I asked. She nodded firmly. "It was a nesting place before it became a parking area.!"

"Jack!" Dad called "It is time for us to meet Mr. J."

"I have to go." I said. But the woman pointed to with her walking stick. There was a clutch of killdeer's eggs. They were almost in the road of cars, trucks, and motorbikes.'

Suddenly, the parent bird was back, its wings twisted again. "Jack!" Dad called again. "Jack, the balloons are ready to come down."

"Dad! I am..." A truck roared over the hill. That is Mr. J. Dad jump on to the truck. "What's the matter? We must go now." asked Dad angrily from the truck.

#### Paragraph 1:

"Dad, I am not going," I said.	
Paragraph 2:	
Soon a ring of cars surrounded the nest.	